
Moville City Council 

March 1, 2017 
 

Mayor James Fisher called the meeting to order at around 6:00pm. Roll Call: Nate Bauer, Tom Conolly, Kirk Lubbers, Jake 
Thomas are present. Bruce Schmidt arrived around 6:05pm. Thomas motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by 
Conolly. Ayes, motion carries.  Bauer motioned to approve minutes from the meeting on February 15, 2017, seconded 
by Conolly.  Ayes, motion carries.  

Guests include Police Chief Jereme Muller, Jonathan Kesselring, Assistant Police Chief Bill Brooks and Aaron Corley.  

There was no fire department update as Chief Jerry Sailer was not in attendance. 

The disposition of 24 S. 2nsd Street was discussed. Pat Rogers submitted a proposed specific site plan that was denied by 
our building inspector due to set backs. Rogers has appealed to the Board of Adjustments. Dan McCoy from the Board of 
Adjustments took the information for review on February 23rd.  

Mayor Fisher stated that he asked Scott Gernhart to survey the lot at 102 S. 4th Street; he hasn’t gotten a response from 
Scott.  Also, the Woodbury Central School Superintendent Doug Glackin has signed the letter of understanding that was 
discussed at the last council meeting. 

Mayor Fisher proposed adding the privilege of native carryout wine to Casey’s current liquor license. Bauer motioned to 
approve the addition of native carryout wine to the current liquor license, Lubbers seconded. Ayes, motion carries. 

At around 6:07pm Mayor Fisher opened /closed the budget hearing for 2017/2018 budget. There was a motion by 
Conolly to approve the 2017-2018 budget, Lubbers seconded. Ayes: Bauer, Thomas, Lubbers, Conolly. Nay: Schmidt. 

Mayor Fisher brought forward an ordinance restricting outbuildings in Moville. Attorney Metcalf discussed the proposed 
ordinance and outlined the details of it with regard to no building permits will be approved for portable storage to be 
used as permanent storage accessory building. Also, the accessory building shall be constructed and finished in the 
materials customary to residential construction. Any current storage units will be permitted. Conolly motioned to 
approve the ordinance, Lubbers seconded the motion.  Ayes, motion carries.  

Chief Muller discussed allowing ATV’s on city streets, his main concern would be with the safety of kids and also how 
they would be registered. In the town of Remsen they require ATV’s to be registered with the city, with registration the 
owner would submit a photo of the ATV and the serial number. The City would then give the owner a sticker for the 
ATV. Chief Muller wasn’t sure of a cost for registration as cost wasn’t the motivator for registration.  Kesselring stated 
that as an ATV owner he would have no issue paying to register it, just that he wants to be able to ride it legally in 
Moville. It was decided that Attorney Metcalf would add information about ATV’s to the current UTV ordinance then the 
council would review/discuss and take action on it.  

There was a sign up for 2017 committees passed around to the Council members. 

With no further business Bauer motioned to adjourn at around 6:55pm and Conolly seconded. All ayes, motion 
approved-meeting closed. 
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